
18th October 1966 

Dr. Everett H. Hurlburt 
National Sci~nce Foundation 
Washington, D.C., 20550 
u. S. A. 

Dear Dr. Hurlburt: 
Thank you for your good and 

informative letter of the 11th which arrived here 
yesterday. I am familiar with the installations 
at Penticton and the rocket work at Michigan. The 
proposed array at Penn State sounds interesting but 
rather peripheria1 to my ideas. Apparently you saw 
nothing v~e1y similar building or proposed in 

Europe. 
My r-esu'l ts her-e have been so f'ar beyond 

expectations that it seems important to have a look 
at the outer parts of the Milkyway and th~ north 
galactic pole for comparative purposes. I plan to 
retlrn to U,S.A. early next year and follow this 
matter up as rapidly as possible. If you wish, I 
hereby sort of stake a claim on these kind of 
investigations. In the mean time, please keep me 
advised of anything pertinent which develops. 

From this distance I have difficulty following 
the flow of personnel. Last I heard of Swenson, he 
was at Illinois and Findlay was at Arecibo. 

A few days ago I sent a prompting note to 
Haworth. Please disregard, if' it filters down to 
you. 

Best regards,~ , 

~/~6~Jc!~ 
/Grote Reber 


